
  Community Association Newsletter neighborhood

University CityUniversity City
  . . . . . . moremore than a than a

VOLUME 10 ~ ISSUE 10 ~ December 2011
                January 2012

December 2011December 2011
CalendarCalendar

UCPG Meeting 
Tuesday, December 6

6:00 p.m. Forum Hall/UTC 
Public invited 

Pearl Harbor Day
Wednesday, December 7

Community Tree Lighting
Friday, December 9, 6:00 p.m.

Standley Rec. Center
Cocktails in the Garden
December 10, 10:00 a.m.

Bob & Nancy’s House
4128 Raya Way, see page 11
UC Garden Club Meeting

Tuesday, December 13, 
6:00 p.m. UC Library

UCCA Meeting
Wednesday, December 14, 

6:00 p.m. UC Library
 Hanukkah Begins

Tuesday, December 20
Christmas Day

Sunday, December 25
~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~
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New Year’s Day
Sunday, January 1

UCPG Meeting 
Tuesday, January 10,

6:00 p.m. Forum Hall/UTC 
Public Invited 

UCCA Meeting
Wednesday, January 11, 

6:00 p.m. UC Library
Martin Luther King Day

Monday, January 16
UC Garden Club Meeting 

Tuesday, January 17
6:00 p.m. UC Library

4th Of July, 
UC Celebration Meeting 

Wed., January 18, 6:30 pm, 
Standley Rec. Center
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UCCA General Meeting in November Draws Large Crowd
by Sandy Lippe

UCCA was wise to change to a larger venue for the UCCA general meeting 
on November 9th at the First Baptist Church Fellowship Hall on 

Governor Drive.  Normally the meeting is held at the U.C. library. Many U.C.  
locals were drawn to the meeting for several reasons.  The election of ofϐicers 
was a highlight.  Peter Burch was elected president after serving as treasurer. 
Barry Bernstein was re-elected vice president. Hallie Burch was chosen as 
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by Supporting our 

Advertisers

YOU ARE INVITED TO THE 
UCHS MUSIC DEPARTMENT 
WINTER CONCERT!
by Marie Byrd

The University City High 
School (UCHS) Music 

Department will host its annual 
Winter Concert on December 
15th at 7:30 pm in the UCHS 
Auditorium. All community 
members are invited to aƩ end 
this concert which will consist 
of holiday-themed musical 
performances by the choir, 
orchestra, and band. Tickets 
for the performance will be 
sold at the door: $5/adults, $3/
students/children/seniors.
Too rushed to make dinner 
that night?  No problem!  
California Taco Shop will be 
selling carne asada and chicken 
street tacos before the Concert 
from 6:00-7:30pm.  Get a 3 
street taco plate for $4.50, 
an  Adult All-You-Can-Eat taco 
plate for $9, or a Kids (10 & 
under) All-You-Can-Eat taco 
plate for $5. 
This promises to be a fun-
fi lled, family-friendly event! 
Come out to the UCHS Music 
Department Winter Concert 
on December 15th. Have a 
delicious meal and enjoy a 
fesƟ ve, music-fi lled evening!
For more info, contact: 
uchsmusic@gmail.com.

Annual Holiday Tree Ligh  ng 
by Darlene VenƟ miglia

Join us for an evening 
of holiday spirit.  
The tree lighƟ ng  

will be held on Friday, 
December 9th, at 
6:00 pm, Standley 

RecreaƟ on center.
It will include the Standley 
Middle School band, 
Tuesday Night Alibi 
quartet, the Our Mother of 

Confi dence children’s 
choir, hot chocolate and 

cookies, a holiday balloon arƟ st, a visit from 
the engine #35 fi re truck, a sketch arƟ st .....
and the arrival of Santa Claus. Our warmest 
thanks and graƟ tude to Wesƞ ield, UTC and to 
Miramar nursery. Hope to see you all there. 

See “Large Crowd” page  . . . 3
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When sending your submission for print, follow these guidelines:
  Type in plain paragraph form. Please no formatt ing, no 

section breaks, no columns, no headers or footers, no symbols, 

no extra hard returns, etc. .  all of these must be removed before 

I can use your article. 

  Name the fi le appropriately. Make sure it has your event 

or name so I can readily identify it. 

  Make it as brief & concise as possible, 250 words or less. 

Editing is time consuming and may result in errors.

  The Editor reserves the right to edit out any opinion, 

conjecture and editorial comments in an article.

  Submit early. Deadline is the 15th of each month.

  The Editor acknowledges every submission.
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President’s Message    by Peter Burch

This is my fi rst arƟ cle as the new President of UCCA.  
I am honored that you have chosen me to take the 
helm of such a worthwhile organizaƟ on and want 

to thank all those who aƩ ended the General MeeƟ ng on 
November 9th. Barry Bernstein deserves a lot of credit for 
organizing such a well-run and informaƟ ve occasion.

For my elecƟ on, I made two promises:  to conƟ nue to work 
with those volunteers who have made the organizaƟ on 
successful and to reach out into the community to support 
new acƟ viƟ es and events.  In order to accomplish these 
goals we need to aƩ ract new volunteers with diverse 
ideas, talents and experiences and to make sure that the 
organizaƟ on is an aƩ racƟ ve place in which to volunteer 
and accomplish great things for the community.  

I look forward to serving in the year ahead as we work to 
improve our medians, support our schools and the regular 
events such as the 4th July celebraƟ on, Banana Split event, 
Summer concerts and Christmas/Holiday Tree lighƟ ng.

The beginning of the meeƟ ng with Sherri Lightner, John 
Lee Evans and Bryan Ahern.  
          Photo by Mila Cridlig
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Volunteers Needed for 4th of July Celebra  on!   By George Odero 

A few dedicated and 
long Ɵ me volunteers 
aƩ ended the fi rst 

planning commiƩ ee 
meeƟ ng on Oct. 19th. 
Serious concerns of lack 
of suffi  cient volunteers 
could put the 4th of July 
CelebraƟ on event in 
jeopardy.  The annual UC 4th of 
July CelebraƟ on is such a valuable 
tradiƟ on for the University City 
community, it will be a shame to 
see this tradiƟ on fade. We are 
proud to recognize the small but 
commiƩ ed group of volunteers 
who are not discouraged, but 
instead more determined than 
ever to make the 24th UC 4th 
of July CelebraƟ on an ongoing 
success. We urgently need these 
current and more volunteers to 
acƟ vely take part in carrying out 
and supporƟ ng specifi c acƟ viƟ es.
One of the criƟ cal and Ɵ me 
sensiƟ ve tasks that needs 
dedicated and goal oriented 
volunteers is “Fund raising”. 
We need 40 to 50 volunteers to 
start contacƟ ng potenƟ al donors 
for prizes and cash donaƟ ons. 
Each volunteer will be given 4 
to 5 potenƟ al donors’ contact 
informaƟ on. This is an extremely 
urgent and important task. The 
funds raised not only enables 
success of the UC 4th of July 
CelebraƟ on but also benefi ts UC 
schools as well as the Standley 
Park RecreaƟ on Center. The 
money is also used to help 
produce the popular Sunday 
Summer Concert Series. Be a 
proud UC community supporter 
and contribute to this friendly 
and beauƟ ful community that 
we live in enjoy by joining the 
volunteer group.

In addiƟ on to fund raising, 
volunteers are also needed 
for all the acƟ viƟ es at the 
UC 4th of July CelebraƟ on 
from 7 am to 8 pm: 5k Run/
Walk; Pancake Breakfast; 
Bike/Pet Parade; Photo 
Scavenger Hunt; Book Barn; 
Booths; Family Field Games 

and children’s acƟ viƟ es (rock 
wall, infl atable, etc.); Opportunity 
Draw and Ɵ cket sales; Seƫ  ng Up 
and Taking Down equipments 
and the stage; helping out 
in various areas during the 
celebraƟ on. 
If you are interested in 
volunteering for fund raising or 
any of the other acƟ viƟ es, please 
contact George Odero via e-mail 
at: godero@goreadusa.org or 
by phone at 619-987-1377. Your 
invaluable Ɵ me contribuƟ on is 
greatly appreciated. We also 
welcome you to join our planning 
commiƩ ee and provide new 
ideas to make this event more 
fun for everyone to enjoy. Our 
next meeƟ ng will be held on 
Wednesday, January 18th, at 
the Standley RecreaƟ on Center, 
CraŌ s Room starƟ ng at 6:30 
pm. As discussed by members 
in aƩ endance at November 
16, 2011 meeƟ ng, this January 
2012 meeƟ ng will be even more 
criƟ cal as we plan to confi rm 
all volunteers specifi c roles 
and schedule deadlines for 
all 2012 July 4 UC CelebraƟ on 
assignments. We plan to make 
the meeƟ ng brief and fruiƞ ul 
to ensure a rewarding Ɵ me for 
our dedicated volunteers and 
a success for the 24th (2012) 
celebraƟ on. As usual, your ideas 
and support are always welcome. 
Have a wonderful holiday season.

secretary, and Ginny Charvat took over as 
treasurer aŌ er serving as membership chair. 
Over 100 people aƩ ended.  Barry Bernstein 
brought the movers and shakers to the UCCA 
meeƟ ng, starƟ ng off  with Councilwoman 
Lightner who gave an update of issues 
criƟ cal to U.C. residents. She handed out 
commendaƟ ons to the outgoing UCCA 
board. Captain Brian Ahern of the Northern 
Division of San Diego Police Department 
welcomed emails and phone calls from 
residents with concerns about crime in 
University City, although this is one of the 
safest communiƟ es in the city.  Board of 
EducaƟ on and U.C. resident, John Lee Evans, 
encouraged the audience to support the 
schools that are dramaƟ cally aff ected by the 
budget crisis. Fire StaƟ on #35 reminded the 
audience to purchase a carbon monoxide 
sensor and change baƩ eries in our smoke 
detectors.   Juan Lias from the Miramar 
Marine Air Base invited the community 
to visit the new Veterans’ Cemetery on 
the base, as well announcing plans for the 
Marine Air anniversary.

UTC Manager, Ryan Perry, presented a Power 
Point on the UTC Wesƞ ield Shopping Mall 
expansion and fi elded quesƟ ons from the 
audience.  Perry believes that this expansion 
should really delight the local community 
with a new ArcLight movie theater and 
a huge expansion of 24-Hour Fitness, as 
examples.  Anne Steinberger of SANDAG 
outlined the North City trolley route and its 
impact on U.C.  Janay Kruger, the chair of 
the University City Planning Group, covered 
many topics, including a possible new city 
ordinance allowing for small livestock to be 
allowed in selected urban communiƟ es. The 
City Council will take up this controversial 
topic in early 2012.  UCCA BeauƟ fi caƟ on 
chair Sandy Lippe briefl y touched on the 
Governor medians that should be replanted 
in 2012 once the City gives fi nal approval.  
Closing out the night’s program was City 
staff er Andy Field who oversees the MAD 
program(Maintenance Assessment 
District).  Under the direcƟ on of Barry 
Bernstein, University City Community 
AssociaƟ on is invesƟ gaƟ ng MAD for 
improving the medians on Regents 
and Genesee and other areas of our 
community.

 .  . . . .  Large Crowd conƟ nued from page 1

Help Wanted: 
Web Page Helper / Social Media Assistant 

for the UCCA. Please contact Tanya at  858-598-3171 if you are 
interested in becoming part of the volunteer UC community!

3
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Pedestrian Safety
by Loki Natarajan

My son aƩ ends UC High 
school.  While walking to 

school on Oct. 27, he was struck 
by a motorist at about 7 am. 
My son was crossing Governor 
Dr. at the pedestrian crossing 
at the  Radcliff e Dr intersecƟ on; 
the motorist was driving south 
on Radcliff e Dr., and made 
the leŌ  turn (going east) on 
Governor. Fortunately, my son 
did not sustain major bodily 
injuries; he has a large bruise 
on his leg. 

That is a dangerous intersecƟ on: 
several of my friends have 
menƟ oned almost being hit, and 
I too had a narrow miss. In the 
morning, the eastern sun is bright 
and blinding, making it hard to 
see at that intersecƟ on. Also, 
motorists are oŌ en hurrying to 
catch the green light, and rather 
than slowing down, I have noted 
many drivers speeding up as they 
approach the intersecƟ on.   First, 
I would appeal to motorists to 
please drive carefully and allow 
room for pedestrians, especially 

at the Radcliff e 
Dr. /Governor 
Dr. intersecƟ on 
which has 
substanƟ al foot 
traffi  c owing 
to its proximity  

to Standley Middle School. 
Secondly, I would request the 
City of San Diego TransportaƟ on 
Offi  ce to only allow leŌ  turns on 
a green arrow or explore opƟ ons 
to make that intersecƟ on safer 
for pedestrians. Needless to say, 
I am very grateful that my son is 
ok; I am also thankful that the 
motorist stopped and asked if my 
son was alright. I sincerely hope 
the motorist is also thankful for 
the wake-up call, and will drive 
more safely in the future.

December is an exci  ng month at 
the University Community Library!

Dr. Denise Zimmerman will present 
a workshop on Mindful EaƟ ng. You 

will learn about the seven hungers and 
seven skills that form the foundaƟ on of 
mindful eaƟ ng. Saturday, 
Dec. 3 at 12 noon. 

KATHY FELKER returns with her holiday-
themed puppet show “A Very Beary 
Nutcracker.” Saturday, Dec. 10 at 1 p.m.

Back by popular demand, Kara Masek 
and Tom Vendafreddo return to the UC 
Library with their Holiday Show.  If you 
missed, “Cabaret” in September, you 
won’t want to miss “An Old Fashioned 
Christmas.”  Kara and Tom share a 
synchronisƟ c energy that not only 
entertains, but lightens the heart as 
well. Tuesday, Dec. 13 at 6:30 p.m.

Holiday CraŌ s on Wednesday, Dec. 
14 at 3 p.m. We will have a variety of 
holiday craŌ s available to make and 
take home. Suitable for ages 7 and up.

Our OASIS “Third Thursdays” 
series conƟ nues with “The Story of 
Chocolate: Food of the Gods.” Rose 
Stanfi ll Thomas will share the long 
and storied history of chocolate, 
and discuss both its medical and 
ceremonial roles throughout history 
and reveal some of the new discoveries 
highlighƟ ng chocolate’s medical 
benefi ts, parƟ cularly as it concerns 
cardiovascular health. Thursday, 
Dec. 15 at 2 p.m.

Local Barbershop Quartet Tuesday 
Night Alibi will perform an evening of 
popular standards on Wednesday, 
Dec. 21 at 6:30 p.m.

The UC Library will be closed from 
Dec. 24th to Jan. 2nd. We will reopen 
on Tuesday, Jan. 3rd at 12:30 p.m. 
Please visit the library’s website 
www.sandiegolibrary.org for a list of 
branches that will be open during the 
holiday furlough. Happy Holidays from 
the staff  @ your UC public library!

University Community Branch Library 
4155 Governor Drive , (858)552-1655

Focus on Our Streets
By Sherri Lightner

As you know, one of 
my top prioriƟ es 

on Council has been 
improving the quality of 
our streets in District 1.
While much remains to 
be done, we have made 
some signifi cant progress 
in upgrading the roads 
throughout University City.
Here are some recent accomplishments:
• The resurfacing of La Jolla Village Drive 
was completed in mid-November.
• The resurfacing of Nobel Drive was 
completed in early November.
• Up next is the resurfacing of Genesee 
between Genesee Cove and ExecuƟ ve 
Drive. I’ll keep you posted on the status of 
this street resurfacing project.

By the Ɵ me you read this, my offi  ce 
will have completed its second Pothole 
Roundup. The event, which is scheduled 
for Nov. 28, is designed to fi ll potholes 
throughout the district.  When I hosted 
a similar event last spring, City staff  fi lled 
about 400 potholes in just one week. 
I also conƟ nue to push for the type of 
street improvements that will help traffi  c 
fl ow throughout University City. 

The reconfi guraƟ on of the onramps 
to I-805 at La Jolla Village Drive, a $19 
million project, is under budget and on 
schedule to be completed before year’s 
end.

We will also be doubling the number of 
lanes on the Genesee Bridge over the 
I-5 and adding a new bike path between 
Sorrento Valley and Voight Drive. This 
project, which is scheduled to begin 
construcƟ on in 2013, will improve 
commute Ɵ mes by making it easier to 
access freeway onramps and provide a 
great new recreaƟ on opportunity.
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Making U C More Than Just a Neighborhood
Thank you to all our members of 2011.

The following people have joined the UCCA this past month.   We 
appreciate your membership and hope that you will consider donaƟ ng 

your Ɵ me to help on the many projects we off er, if you are able to.
For all who have not joined yet for 2011, remember that anyone who joins 
now will have an extended membership through December 31, 2012.

GENERAL MEMBERSHIP

Ted Elbik
Jack & Millie Goddard
Karen Collins
Kay Goodfellow
Delores Osborn
Jeff & Eileen Struthers
Fritz Ahern
Michael & Christine Alston
Joe Arrigoni
Thomas V Dew
John Lee Evans
Larry Geyerman
Mike & Denise Lamp
Marianne & Carl Moon
Marcia & Ed Munn
Valerie Parrish
Caroline & Francis Peck
Shelley Plumb
Kimberlee Roberts
Derek Smith
Norma & Gary Smith
Lee Swanson & Cheryl Geyerman
Jim & Sally Syren

COMMUNITY  SUPPORTER 

Bill & Phyllis Gahan
 La Jolla Community Church
Margaret Watkins
George Odero
Richard & Deborah Betzenderfer
William G Griswold / Maureen C Feeley
Sheldon Kleiman
Deborah Knight & Charles Pratt
Dick & Dori Vidosic

COMMUNITY ANGEL

Skip & Kerrie Shank
Patricia Smith

SILVER MEMBERSHIP

Brad & Deirdre Poeltler
Darlene Woodson
Kathy Lazzaro
George & Gina Randolph
Ann Armstrong-Ash

GOLD MEMBERSHIP
Michael & Anabel Calnan

Membership update
by Peter Burch  UCCA President

Ginny Charvat has moved on from running UCCA 
Membership as she was elected Treasurer at the General 

MeeƟ ng.  I’d like to thank her for her years of excellent service 
to the community, seemingly increasing our membership year 
aŌ er year so we can increase the range of acƟ viƟ es we support.
We don’t yet have a new Membership Secretary in place, but 
I hope to be able to announce one in January.  We will also 
be clarifying the membership process and rules next year, for 
example to make it clearer how long a membership lasts.

The University City 
Community Association 
Newsletter receives 
information and advertising 
from a variety of sources.  
UCCA cannot and does not 
guarantee the accuracy of the 
information or the complete 
absence of errors and/or 
omissions nor does the UCCA 
assume responsibility for same. 
Publication does not constitute 
an endorsement by the editor 
or UCCA.
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Incident 100 Block Address Date Time

Minor Possess Alcohol 4100  Governor Dr. 10/10/2011  12:42 PM
Vehicle TheŌ 6300  Erlanger St. 10/17/2011  12:01 AM 

Fraud 6300  Erlanger St. 10/17/2011  8:00 AM
Vehicle Break-In/TheŌ 4300  Bromfi eld Ave. 10/18/2011  7:30 PM

Minor Possess Marijuana On Grounds 
During School AcƟ viƟ es

6900  Genesee Ave 10/18/2011  12:25 PM

Vehicle TheŌ  5200  Genesee Ave. 10/19/2011  10:00 PM
Great Bodily Harm/Death of 

Elder/Dependent Adult 3100  Briand Ave. 10/20/2011  9:00 AM

Vehicle Break-In/TheŌ 3800  Radcliff e Ln. 10/21/2011  6:00 PM
Sex Crimes (Other) 9700 Genesee Ave. 10/23/2011 6:25 AM

Fraud 6800  Fisk Ave. 10/24/2011  12:00 PM
Grand TheŌ :Money/Labor/Property  Over $950 3200  Governor Dr. 10/25/2011  9:15 AM

PeƩ y TheŌ  4100  Governor Dr. 10/27/2011  7:18 AM
Use/Under Infl uence Of Controlled Substance 3800  Governor Dr. 10/29/2011  4:27 AM

Possess Controlled Substance 3800  Governor Dr. 10/29/2011  4:27 AM
Rape 5200 Toscana Way 10/29/2011 5:00 AM

Vandalism (Less Than $400) 3700  Notre Dame Ave. 10/29/2011 10:30 PM
DUI Alcohol And/Or Drugs 6000  Charae St. 10/30/2011  4:52 AM

Commercial Burglary 7700 Regents Rd. 10/31/2011  1:48 AM
Vandalism (Less Than $400) 7000  Dennison St. 10/31/2011  10:00 PM

PeƩ y TheŌ  / TheŌ  Of Personal Property / ShopliŌ 3900  Governor Dr. 11/2/2011 2:30 PM
Vandalism ($400 Or More) 2500 Angell Ave. 11/5/2011  2:00 AM

Take Vehicle W/O Owner's Consent/Vehicle TheŌ Governor Dr. / I-805 Nb 11/7/2011 5:30 AM
Possess Controlled Substance 6400 Edmonton Ave. 11/7/2011  11:30 AM
Possess Controlled Substance 6400  Edmonton Ave. 11/7/2011 1:29 PM

Property (Misdemeanor) 5700 MoƩ  St. 11/8/2011 7:00 AM
ResidenƟ al Burglary 5100  Via Cinta 11/8/2011 8:00 AM

Vehicle Break-In/TheŌ 2500  Soderblom Ave. 11/9/2011 2:00 PM
Commercial Burglary 6100  Greenwich Dr. 11/9/2011 6:00 PM
ResidenƟ al Burglary 6400  Edmonton Ave. 11/11/2011 11:00 AM

Abuse/Cruelty To Elderly/Dependent Adult 4300  Benhurst Ave. 11/11/2011 3:10 PM
Fraud 5500  Sandburg Ave. 11/12/2011 4:54 PM

ResidenƟ al Burglary 5600  Sandburg Ave. 11/12/2011 7:30 PM
Fraud 4100  Governor Dr. 11/15/2011 12:45 PM

Vehicle Break-In/TheŌ 6200  Syracuse Ln. 11/17/2011 6:40 PM
Disorderly Conduct: Alcohol 3900  Governor Dr. 11/18/2011 3:05 AM

Vehicle Break-In/TheŌ 7700  Regents Rd. 11/18/2011 10:30 AM
ResidenƟ al Burglary 6200  Camto Carrena 11/18/2011 1:20 PM

Other Sex Crime 3500  Governor Dr. 11/21/2011 3:30 PM
Poss Contrl Sub Paraphernalia 3000  Osceola Ave. 11/21/2011 12:20 PM

Vehicle Break-In/TheŌ 6100  Lakewood St. 11/22/2011 8:00 PM
Vehicle Break-In/TheŌ 6300  Erlanger St. 11/24/2011 1:00 AM

6
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Neighborhood eWatch   by Tom Taurone

The City of San Diego’s 
Neighborhood eWatch crime 
noƟ fi caƟ on system has been 

replaced. A new regional crime 
mapping applicaƟ on, implemented 
by ARJIS (Automated Regional JusƟ ce 
InformaƟ on System), is now available 
to provide you with the same reliable 

subscripƟ on services you have been 
receiving through Neighborhood 
eWatch, in a more current and easier 
to use format. The new applicaƟ on 
provides data across San Diego 
County, not just within City limits. You 
can access the new crime mapping 
a p p l i c a t i o n and subscribe 

for e-mail noƟ fi caƟ ons now.
The City of San Diego is commiƩ ed 
to providing ciƟ zens with Ɵ mely 
neighborhood crime informaƟ on. If you 
have quesƟ ons or concerns about the 
new regional crime mapping system, 
please contact 
sdpdwebmaster@pd.sandiego.gov.
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If you’re going to shop, shop smart! 
Avoid Online Scams When You’re Shopping for the Holidays 

Every year we see staggering new statistics about how many people are 
buying gifts online instead of braving traffic, long lines, and parking 
nightmares at brick-and-mortar stores. During the holidays, many online 
retailers will also offer breaks on shipping costs—so the advantages of less 
physical hassle, no sales tax, and potentially free or cheap shipping make online 
shopping pretty appealing. However, the risks involved in online shopping are 
persistent as ever. Here are a few key ways you can protect yourself. 

1.   Use a virtual account number – This is a service that most credit cards now 

offer. Here’s how it works: Log onto your credit card account and with one click you 
can generate a random credit card number that makes it virtually impossible for 
anyone to steal your account number while shopping online. When your virtual 
number is generated, simply enter it into the merchant’s form and complete your 
purchase without revealing your actual card number. This virtual credit card 
number is only valid for a short period of time-long enough for the retailer to 
process your transaction, which will be charged to your real credit card account. But 
if a retailer stores that number and a hacker later breaks into their system, the 
number will be useless. Please note: Virtual account numbers cannot be used for 
purchases that require you to show your credit card at time of pick-up (e.g., movie 
tickets, etc.), because the account numbers will not match. 

2.   Make sure you’re shopping on a secure site – Look an address bar that turns 

green, the closed-padlock icon and/or a URL that starts with https://. That means 
your transaction is encrypted. (Encryption is a security measure that scrambles data 
as it traverses the Internet.) 

3.   Don’t trust emails from “retailers” claiming you need to verify your credit 

card information – This is almost certainly a scam. Every year millions of emails go 
out from hackers pretending to be eBay or PayPal customer service and asking 
consumers to provide information that the actual service already possesses. If 
you’re worried that a retailer really has failed to process your order, go to the site 
and look up your account or contact their customer service center—don’t click on a 
link in email that could redirect to a dummy site. 

4.   Look for signs that the business is legitimate – Buy from reputable stores 

and sellers. Here are some ways to check: Find out what other shoppers say. Sites 
like Epinions.com or BizRate have customer evaluations which can help you 
determine a company's legitimacy. 

 ‘Twas the week before Christmas,  
And all through the house, 
Not a creature was stirring  
Not even a mouse. 

Under the tree  
Lay the gifts piled high, 
Temptation enough  
To catch any thief's eye. 

The windows and doors  
Locked tight as a drum, 
However the burglar 
He was not so dumb. 

Down at the door  
With hardly a rattle, 
The spring latch was slipped  
With no sound to tattle. 

Into the house  
And away with the loot, 
As fast as greased lightning  
The burglar did scoot. 

Finding it easy  
And wanting some more, 
He grabbed up his tools  
And hurried next door. 

Slipping and prying  
He found in dismay, 
A large, shiny deadbolt 
Was barring his way! 
 

  

                                         
Away to the window 
He went on the sly, 
Tore open the screen  
And gave it a pry. 

He pried and he pulled 
‘Til his knuckles were skinned, 
But no progress was made 
‘Cause the windows were 
pinned. 

In the window he noticed  
A sign stating clear, 
“NEIGHBORHOOD WATCH 
Has already been here.” 

All the shaking and knocking 
The sleepers did waken, 
Still safe in their home 
By precautions they’d taken. 

They ran to the phone 
The police they did hearken, 
Telling them where 
The culprit was parkin’. 

Delayed and dejected 
By pickings so lean, 
The crook was just leaving  
When the cops made the scene. 

As they carted him off 
The crowd heard him say, 
“By good locks I’ve been foiled, 
Now they’ll lock me away.” 

A Police Officer’s Christmas Poem 

This holiday season, make sure you 
are the second neighbor - with your 

house locked up! 

HAVE A SAFE HOLIDAY AND A CRIME FREE NEW YEAR!
SEASONS GREETINGS 

From Captain Brian Ahearn, Acting Lt. Steve Shaw And Community Relations Offi cer Alan Alverez 
SDPD’s Northern Division
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Holiday Chorus forming at North 
University Community Branch Library

Singers Wanted: No audition required. 
Any age15 and up. Three rehearsals 

and a performance at North University 
City Library. Come to enjoy singing 
and meeting new people who love to 
sing. Holiday music will be performed. 
Rehearsals are from 6-8 pm. Tues. 
Nov. 29, Wed. Nov. 30, & Tues. Dec. 6, 
Performance, Wed. Dec. 7, 7:00 PM.  
8820 Judicial Drive San Diego, CA 92122 
858-581-9637  
For more information, call or e-mail Keith 
Sipos at keithsipos@hotmail.com 
or 858-622-0970

8

Holiday Season 
Getting Too Hectic? 

Need somewhere to celebrate 
the holidays? Join others in 

waiting for the coming of the Christ 
Child during this Advent season.
Come and listen to the combined 
choirs of Good Samaritan Episcopal 
Church and the Newman Center 
Catholic Community at UCSD, 
handbell choir and small orchestra 
as through bible readings and 
music we celebrate the foretelling 
and birth of Jesus Christ. A 
reception including cider and 
cookies will be served afterward.
The celebration kicks off at 7:30 
pm on Sunday, December 11, at 
Good Samaritan Episcopal Church, 
4321 Eastgate Mall, just a couple of 
blocks north of the Westfi eld Mall in 
University City. (Genesee Ave is our 
nearest cross-street.) 
Best of all, it’s free!
Join us in an evening of music of 
praise, worship and wonder. 
Our Christmas eve services are 5:00 
pm (family service) and 10:30 pm (a 
quiet, contemplative service). Our 
Christmas Day service is 9:30 am.
For more information, 
visit www.goodsamchurch.org.

Upcoming Events at University City United Church

InternaƟ onal Bazaar : Saturday and Sunday, December 10 and 11, 
9:00 a.m.-1:00 p.m. in the church narthex. This is an opportunity 

to fi nd great giŌ s for family and friends while benefi ƫ  ng women, 
arƟ sans and small farmers throughout the world. Fair Trade Products 
will be available for purchase from more than 32 countries – 
handicraŌ s, needlework, baskets, instruments, poƩ ery, jewelry, toys, 
scarves, etc. as well as delicious consumable items such as soup 
mixes, seasonings, rubs, coff ee, chocolate, tea, and olive oil. 

The Story of Christmas, Sunday, December 18 at 10:30 a.m. in the 
church sanctuary. This will be a special church service in which the 
Christmas story will be acted, illustrated and told by the children and 
teenaged youth in the church.

Christmas Eve Services. Contemporary Worship Gathering “AwaiƟ ng 
the Miracle” 5:11-6 p.m. in Koehler Hall. Join us for a magical journey 
through the Christmas story with music from contemporary arƟ sts. 
Sing some tradiƟ onal favorites too! Child care is available and 
refreshments will be served aŌ erwards.

Family Christmas Eve Service. :30 -7:30 p.m. in the Church Sanctuary. 
Church service and music will be geared to families with children. 
TradiƟ onal Candlelight Vesper Service, 8:00-9:00 p.m. in the Church 
Sanctuary. Featuring anthems by the Chancel Choir. 

Contemporary Worship Gathering, Saturday, January 28, 2012 5:11 
p.m. in Koehler Hall. Theme: “Finding God in a War Zone”.  A military 
chaplain will be speaking about experiences ministering to our 
soldiers. 
More informaƟ on: 858-453-3444 or visit us online at ucuc.org.
University City United Church  2877 Governor Drive, San Diego, CA

Beginning Italian Adult classes 

During the courses students will learn to introduce themselves, 
greeƟ ng others formally and informally, ask for informaƟ on and 

direcƟ ons, and order a cappuccino in Piazza di Spagna (Rome) and 
a three-course dinner at Cipriani in Venice. They will be able to talk 
about Italian culture, food, fashion, architecture and art. Studensd will 
learn vocabulary of food, weather, seasons, parts of the body, clothing, 
houses, Italian stores, movies, etc. . . 

Beginner Italian II January 4th through February 22nd, 2012 
Wednesday from 12:00-1:00 pm Cost: 8 wks @ $120.00/$96.00 
(SENIOR 55+)   Intermediate I January 4th through February 22nd, 
2012 Wednesday from 1:00-2:00 pm Cost: 8 wks @ $120.00/$96.00 
(SENIOR 55+)  Beginner Italian I January 4th through February 22nd, 
2012 Wednesday from 2:00-3:00 pm Cost: 8 wks @ $120.00/$96.00 
(SENIOR 55+) 2nd session, February 29th through April 18th, 2012 3rd 
session, April 25th, 2011 June 13th, 2012 4th session, June 20th, 2011 
August 8th, 2012 
Un caro saluto, Consuelo  Consuelo Endrigo-Williams  
Italian Language Instructor Parli Italiano? 
parlitaliano.com  (858) 412-7421 cell (917) 669-0044
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North UC Library Classical 
Concert Series First 

Wednesdays, 6:30 p.m.
December 7: NU Holiday Chorus 

January 4: Villa Musica 
February 1: Villa Musica Youth

9
9

UCHS Welcomes New Varsity 
Baseball Coach       by Marie Byrd

University City High School 
is pleased to announce the 
addiƟ on of their new head 

varsity baseball coach, 
Cordell Hipolito.

Hipolito began his 
coaching career 
at St. John Bosco 
High School in 
Bellfl ower, CA. He 
coached baseball 
and basketball, 
while teaching 
Biology. He has 

a B.A. in Kinesiology with an 
emphasis in Sports Medicine from 
Long Beach State University and a 
Master of Arts in EducaƟ on from 
Azusa Pacifi c University.

Up unƟ l this year, Hipolito served 
as the hiƫ  ng instructor for UCSD. 
In 2004 he helped the Tritons 
reach the California Collegiate 
AthleƟ c AssociaƟ on conference 
tournament for the fi rst Ɵ me in 
school history and set the table for 
the team to win its fi rst ever CCAA 
Championship the following year.

In fi ve seasons at Southwestern 
College, Hipolito was instrumental 
in leading the team to four play-off  
appearances, including two trips to 
the Super-Regionals (2005, 2008) 
and an appearance in the State 
Championship game in 2008.
Please welcome Coach Hipolito to 
University City High School!

Don’t Miss the Gi  wrap 
Fundraiser Opportunity

Bookstar in Costa Verde is 
off ering local PTA’s/PTSA’s and 
school clubs/organizaƟ ons a 

giŌ  wrap fundraising opportunity 
during the holidays. From Friday, 
Nov. 25, through Dec. 24, students 
and their adult chaperone will be 
provided 4-hour shiŌ s with tables, 
chairs, giŌ  wrap paper, scissors, 
tape, and giŌ  enclosure cards. 
Clubs/organizaƟ ons can distribute 
fl yers about their acƟ viƟ es and why 
they are fund raising. Students work 
for Ɵ ps only, but reports from clubs 
who parƟ cipated in prior years have 
been very posiƟ ve. Please contact 
Emily, Community RelaƟ ons, at 
Bookstar in the Costa Verde Center, 
858-457-7561, or CRM1823@
bn.com to arrange for your school 
or club’s 4-hour Ɵ me slot (morning, 
aŌ ernoon or 
evening slots 
are available).

Interested in sponsoring the 
UCHS Music Department 
Winter Concert?          by Maria Byrd

Ads may be purchased for 
the upcoming Winter 
Concert program book. Your 

sponsorship is 100% tax deducƟ ble 
and helps to support the University 
City High School Music Program. Their 
program receives very liƩ le funding 
from the school district and must 
rely on the generosity of parents 
and community members in order to 
sustain a high quality music 
program. A business card 
size ad is $25, a half page ad 
is $50, and a full page ad is 
$100. The deadline for ads 
and shout outs is Friday, 
December 9. 

1000 New Books for UC Schools 
– EdUCate! Needs Your Help!

EdUCate! is pleased to 
announce for the second year 
a partnership with Barnes 

and Noble and City NaƟ onal Bank 
that will benefi t all fi ve 
schools in the UC Cluster. 
We will be giving back to 
our school communiƟ es to 
promote literacy through 
the City NaƟ onal Bank 
“Reading is the Way Up” 
program with the 2011 
Annual Book Drive at 
Bookstar Costa Verde. 
All fi ve schools are compiling wish 
lists of Ɵ tles needed at each site. 
Beginning Tuesday, November 1, 
2011, Bookstar Costa Verde will 
post these lists and customers 
can buy books and leave them in 
boxes designated for their favorite 
UC school. At the end of the book 
drive, January 1, 2012, the books 
will be delivered to the schools for 
use in the classrooms and libraries. 
In addiƟ on, City NaƟ onal Bank will 
match the book drive donaƟ ons 
with a giŌ  card presented to each 
school to spend at Bookstar Costa 
Verde aŌ er the holidays. Over 1000 
new Ɵ tles were distributed into our 
schools’ classrooms and libraries at 
the end of the book drive last year, 
and City NaƟ onal Bank presented 
giŌ  cards in the amount of $1450 to 
each school to purchase addiƟ onal 
Ɵ tles. Please patronize Bookstar 
Costa Verde for your holiday 
shopping and be sure to ask about 
UC schools’/EdUCate!’s book drive.

Contact Bonnie MacRitchie, 
treasurer@uchsmusic.
com, if you would like to 
purchase an ad. 

Thank you for your support! 
– UCHS Music Program, 
www.uchsmusic.com
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SomeƟ me in January of 2012, Genese
and Regents Road. will fl y new street
designed by Nate RaŅ e, Leah Chang 

Shaun Salehyan, three winners of the Univ
Community AssociaƟ on banner contest. T
winner, Megan Geilman, designed a comm
banner that will be displayed at communit
Standley Park. Each winner received a mon
from the associaƟ on.

There were 10 arƟ sts who provided three 
twelve designs depicƟ ng University City w
UC Has It All. Greg Heer, Phyllis Speer and 
were the experienced judges who poured 
designs in an eff ort to choose those that re
our community.
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Leah Chang, is a freelance 
graphic and liturgical arƟ st 
who lives in North Clairmont.

Shaun Salehyan has 2 designs. He is a 
resident of University City and graduated 
from University City High School. He has 15 
years of graphic design experience.

Nate RaŅ e, is a 
freelance illustrator 
who now lives in 
Pollack Pines, CA UC HAS IT A
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Megan Geilman’s banner is not a street hang
but will be used as a community events bann
hanging at Standley RecreaƟ on Center or in S
at community funcƟ ons. Megan Knobloch Ge
in UC aƩ ending Spreckles Elementary, Stand
UCHS. She currently lives in Philadelphia with
and works as a freelance graphic designer. Fo
Megan wanted to emphasize all the qualiƟ es
growing up in UC and sƟ ll loves when she vis

Nicolas Cridlig and Jeff rey 
Livers, Webelos with Den 
3, pack 1, took turns as 
fl ag bearer and leader in a 
fl ag ceremony presenƟ ng 
and retrieving the colors 
while the audience pledged 
allegiance - a big honor 
for the 10 year-old boys 
and a precious occasion of 
community service in the 
true spirit of boy scouƟ ng.

Photo’s by Mila Cridlig
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UC Garden Club News:        by Tanya Aria
November’s Garden Club mee  ng 

Thve guest speakers at each month’s meeƟ ng keep geƫ  ng 
beƩ er and beƩ er, and the last meeƟ ng was no excepƟ on 
(Thank you Sky JeanneƩ e! ) As we celebrated our one 

year birthday, we were treated to a beauƟ ful showing and 
discussion of Shellene Mueller’s work as an accomplished 
garden designer. hƩ p://designsbyshellene.com. Not only did 
she inspire me to rethink my own yard in a completely diff erent 
way, Shellene had countless ideas on how to give your own 
yard a new look without a great expense. I think we can all 
appreciate that these days. It’s not oŌ en that we run across 

folks in business who really put their heart and soul 
into their work as well as give ideas on how we can 
achieve a similar look for not a lot of expense. 
Shellene, I can’t wait to work with you! 

Cocktails in the Garden at Bob and Nancy’s 
House (UC residents since 1968) 
Saturday, December 10th - 10 am 

4128 Raya Way, 92122

Enjoy a liƩ le Kahlua or Bailey’s in your coff ee 
while you enjoy this fantasƟ cally remodeled 
backyard. On hand will be Sean Keller, the 

garden’s designer to talk about his design process and 
approach.

Complete with a box turtle run, spa, purple decomposed 
granite pathways, and many low water plants, as well 
as a host of fruit trees and two raised vegetable garden 
beds-- also a small patch of arƟ fi cial turf for the 90 
pound Shiloh Shepard! 

This is the childhood home of your garden club founder, 
so stop by and see what inspires me. 

Curie CraŌ  Fair Photo’s by Terri Day

Curie CraŌ  fair Karate demonstraƟ on
UC Garden Club Year End News:  

                by Tanya Aria

In December we will be meeƟ ng only to work 
on the 2012 calendar, as well as the Spring 
Garden Tour. If you are interested in helping 

out in the following year, please meet with us.  
December 13th 6pm UC Library. 

*Note that this is the 2nd Tues in December  
(instead of the third Tues. as many of us - 
including me, your founder -  will be out of town!)
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December 2011 Events 
@ your North University Community Branch Library 

8820 Judicial Drive San Diego, CA 92122 858-581-9637 
 YOUTH  
Arabic Preschool Class: Every Friday at 11:15 a.m. 
Baby Sign Language Class: Second Tuesday, December 13, at 3:30 p.m. Age 0-3.  
Chinese Preschool Class:  Every Friday at 10:30 a.m.  
Craft Class: Every Saturday at 12:00 noon. Children under the age of eight must have parental 
participation. Age 6-11.  
English Preschool Class:  Every Thursday at 10:30 a.m.  
French Preschool Class:  Every Thursday at 11:15 a.m. Age 0-5.  
Hebrew Preschool Class: (Normally Fourth Tuesday), December 20 at 4:00 p.m. Age 0-5. 
Japanese Preschool Class: (Normally Fourth Saturday), December 10 at 11:15 a.m.  
Korean Preschool Class: First Saturday, December 3 at 11:15 a.m. Age 0-5. 
Musical Preschool Class: Every Saturday at 9:45 a.m. Age 0-5.  
Portuguese Preschool Class: Third Saturday, December 17 at 11:15 a.m. Age 0-5. 
Russian Preschool Class: Second Saturday, December 10 at 12:00 noon. Age 0-5. 
Songbirds Music Class: Fourth Friday, December 23 at 1:45 p.m. Age 0-5.  
Spanish Preschool Class: Every Thursday at 9:45 a.m. Age 0-5.  
 
 
 
ADULTS 
Book Club:  Second Wednesday, December 14 at 6:30 p.m. November selection is Moloka’i by Alan Brennert. 
Copies will be available at the circulation desk. 
Cardmaking Class: Third Wednesday, December 21 at 1:00 p.m. Sign up at circulation. 
Chorus Rehearsal: Tuesday, December 6, from 6:00-7:30 p.m. Contact Keith Sipos at 858-622-0970 or 
keithsipos@hotmail.com. 

Job Search Assistance: Every Wednesday from 3:00-8:00 p.m., Instructor Dr. Adolpho 
Sanchez assists with resumes and job searching. Call to sign up.  
Job Search Workshop: Second Wednesday, December 14 from 5:00-7:00 p.m.       
Knitters Circle: Second Wednesday, December 14 at 1:00 p.m.  
Musical Performance: Classical Concert Series, North University Community Holiday 
Chorus, First Wednesday, December 7 at 6:30 p.m. 
Musical Performance: Mesa College Guitar Ensemble, Wednesday, December 14 at 6:30 p.m

Musical Performance: Holiday Chorus, Villa Musica Holiday Chorus, Wednesday, December 21, 6:30 p.m. 
Writing Skills Class when English is your Second Language: Every Tuesday at 6:30 p.m. 
Thanks to the Friends of the North University Community Library for sponsoring these free community events. 
Visit http://www.sandiego.gov/public-library/ to see a list of events under News and Events or find us on 
Facebook under North University Community Branch. Please call ahead to verify each program.  

Wanted: Singers and Interested Soloists: Sign up at the Branch for the NU Holiday Chorus. 
For more information, call or email Keith Sipos at keithsipos@hotmail.com or 858-622-0970. 

Nobel Athletic Fields and Recreation Center

If you haven’t visited the newest park and recreation 
center in University City, you’re missing out.  This Facilities 
Joint Project features 30 acres of municipal park with 

children’s play areas, off leash dog park, two softball fi elds 
(one lighted) two soccer fi elds, a multipurpose fi eld, shaded 
picnic tables, barbeque pits, an exercise circuit, outdoor 
basketball, and a comfort station. Community buildings 
include a 16,100 sq. ft branch library, and a 10,200 sq. ft. 
gymnasium/recreation center with community meetings 
available for rental. The site also features public art.

8810 Judicial Drive
San Diego, CA 92122

(858) 552-1626
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Pure Hatha Yoga 

HAPPY, HEALTHY HATHA YOGA 
 Classes at Standley Rec. Ctr. 
3585 Governor Drive/SD,CA 92122 
Monday 6-8 p.m. Beginning and  
Wednesday 6-8 p.m. Intermediate 

shelley.aanerud108@gmail.com 
For other locations and times, 
or private lessons call Shelley:  

        858-587-0171 

Instructor: Shelley 
Aanerud, “Ananda 
certified”, E-RYT-500 

Computer Confusion?

can help.
858-598-3171

patient clear help 
ComputerTanya@gmail.com

Apple
or

Windows

Mathis Custom Remodeling
CAL. STATE LIC. 665399 B, C-36, D-12

KITCHEN & BATH REMODELING
COPPER RE-PIPE
GENERAL BUILDING
EXTERIOR REPAIRS

CUSTOM GLASS SHOWER ENCLOSURES

www.bathandkitchenrenovations.com
call Phil Mathis at 619-697-0040
For a Free Estimate Today

FREE Placement and Consulting
Services for Elders and Their Families
Assisted Living Independent Living
Medicare Relocation
Alzheimer’s Skilled Nursing
Veterans Benefits Spouse’s Benefits
In Home Care Hospice

Merle Berman, Consultant
mberman@san.rr.com
betterthanhomeplacement.com
619.772.1125

DONATION CENTER – BOOKSTORE
DOCUMENT SHREDDING

4023 Governor Dr. @ Genesee (858) 909-0200
(Von’s Center) Open 7 days

Call for hours

Computer Confusion?

can help.
858-598-3171

patient clear help 
ComputerTanya@gmail.com

Apple
or

Windows

13
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WANT TO ADVERTISE 
in our publication?

Reservations for ad space is accepted on a first come-first served 
basis beginning the 1st of the month preceding publication.

We have 10 publications per year.
Contact uccaADS@hotmail.com 

for more detailed information on ad placement. No phone calls.
Deadline for ad payment is the 10TH of the month 

preceding publication.  Ads must be received no later than 
10:00 am on the 15th of the month preceding publication.

   
Ad must be ready for print and sent via email attachment.

          Ad Sizes:  Business Card 3.5”x2”      $60
                           Qtr Page 3.5”x4.5”           $150
                           Half Page 4.5”x7.5”         $300
         Acceptable ad formats:  pdf and jpg

EXPERIENCE  
THE ART OF LIVING WELLSM  

Monthly rental. No buy-in fee!

(858) 455-9188
4025 Pulitzer Place 

San Diego, CA 92122  
WWW.KISCOSENIORLIVING.COM

           FOLLOW US ONLINE

PROFESSIONAL TUTORING 
Sue Detisch 

California Credentialed 
K – 12 

English/Literature 
Multiple Studies/ E.S.L. 

STUDENT ADVOCACY 
ENRICHMENT 
TEST  PREPARATION 
HOMEWORK  REVIEW 
READING  

COMPREHENSION 
WRITTEN/ORAL 

CONVENTIONS 
ON-LINE  EDITING 
SMALL GROUP 

READING/STUDYING 
  

UNIVERSITY CITY COMMUNITY 
STUDENT ADVOCACY CENTER 

 

E-MAIL FOR INFORMATION 
uccsac@yahoo.com

WANT TO ADVERTISE

Head Over Heels Salon
Hair Nails Waxing Skincare

Mani/Pedi Combo $25/Lauren 619-564-1437

6110 Regents Road
San Diego, CA 92122
858-453-4200 Work
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PRESCHOOL & CHILDCARE
NOW ENROLLING!
Ages 2 thru 5 (diapers ok!)

2, 3 or 5 half or full day programs!
1 to 6 teacher to student ratio! (Yes! Really!)

Loving and caring staff!
Nutritious snacks and lunches provided!

Hands on learning!

Come by for a tour!

Lighthouse Early Childhood Center

5055 Governor Drive
San Diego, Ca 92122
858 292-8253

www.lighthouseecc.com

Sponsored by the 1st Baptist Church
Since 1981 lic.# 372001859

State Farm®
Providing Insurance and Financial Services

Home Office, Bloomington, Illinois 61710

Michael A. Cohen, Agent Lic. # 0506499
Linda Cohen LUTC, Marketing Representative Lic. #0732318
3232 Governor Drive, Suite G
San Diego, CA 92122-2931
linda@michaelacohen.com Bus. 858.457.3520

Fax 858.457.1488

Thank you for your loyalty. We appreciate you.

D b 2011/J 2012

           Van Der Linden Electric

Steve Van Der Linden
President

Phone: 760-845-6308
Email: vdlelectric@sbcglobal.net

"Three Generations Of On Time Integrity"

> Residential, Commercial, Repair
>  Electrical Service Upgrades
> Emergency Service Available

15
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8320 La Jolla Scenic Drive North     La Jolla, CA  92037     
www.torreypineschurch.org     858.453.3550

4:30 pm  
A Family service blending an age-old message 
for a contemporary world.

Children’s Christmas CelebraƟon Program
Child care is provided.

7:30 pm 
Share the Spirit of Christmas with family 
and friends at this tradiƟonal candlelight &
communion service that features scripture 
and beauƟful Christmas carols heralding 
the birth of Jesus.

No child care is provided during this service. 

Christmas Eve   
         Services

We hope you’ll join us for these beau ful services!
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Sunny 3 bedroom 2 bath single 
level home with “walk to 

everything” location. Features 
include skylights, recessed lighting, 
updated kitchen and private yard. 

$540,000 

3268 Via Marin #39 
La Jolla 

Kathleen      Lydia 
   Williams        Hwang Vosovic     

    Katie       June 
    Dunahoo            Kubli 

www.411UniversityCityHomes.com 

 858.453.HOME (4663) 

   3541 Stetson Ave. 
University City 

 

 

In Escrow! This townhome is 
walking distance to shopping,, 

movies and UCSD. 2 beds 2.5 baths 
featuring wood floors, newer kitchen 

and scraped ceilings. 
$365,000 

 

May Yours Holidays Be Filled With Warmth & Love 

Malcolm Accountancy CPAs, LLP
Carol Chrisopoulos, CPA
James C. Malcolm, Ph.D.

Nelson S. Conant, Enrolled Agent
Tax Planning and Preparation
Taxing Authority Representation

Enrolled to Practice Before the
Internal Revenue Service

Accounting Services
Audits, Reviews, and Compilations
Bookkeeping and Write-up

QuickBooks Professional Advisor
Accredited Senior Appraiser
Accredited Pension Administrator
Estate and Trust Planning
Financial Planning
Financial Forecasts & Projections

Tele: (858) 452-2225 5190 Governor Dr.
Fax: (858) 452-2051 Suite # 105
info@malcolmcpas.com San Diego, CA 92122

17
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Venzel 
Hammershaimb

858-346-1061

SERVING THE UC COMMUNITY!

Owned and Operated by NRT, Incorporated. Equal Housing Opportunity.  An Equal Opportunity Company.

C ol d w el lB a n k erU n i v ersi t yC i t y . c o m
O ur  C o m mun i t y  •  O ur  C o m m i tm en t

Featured Properties

John Bassler
858-583-5157

Sue Silva
858-229-1193

Carol Uribe
858-705-2399

John Schindel
858-349-9051

Alicia Malo
619-850-5796

Katie Dunahoo
858-775-1239

Lydia  
Hwang Vosovic

858-472-0608

Kathleen 
Williams

619-944-6520

Happy 
Holidays 

to 
You and 
Yours!

4675 Ramsay Ave, UC
Lovingly Maintained & Freshly  

Updated. Bright 1-Story, 4 BR, 2 BA. 
$465,000

2501 Angell Ave, UC
Fantastic Canyon Site with A+ Views.  
Lots of Upgrades & Added Library.

$740,000

2979 Renault Place, UC
Incredible Large Yard Lot on Canyon 
Cul-de-sac on West End. Remodeled. 

$635,000

6224 Caminito Araya, UC
2BR, 2BA Townhome with 2-Car 
Attached Garage. FHA Approved.  

$359,000

 
SOLD!

Madeleine 
Robenhymer

858-583-5141

 
SOLD!

June Kubli
858-229-1193
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19858-480-1822 December 2011/January 2012

JUST SOLD JUST SOLD JUST LISTED

If you are looking to buy or sell a UC home contact Nancy Beck today (858) 945-LIST(5478).

3590 Stetson Ave
4 Bedrooms, 2 Bathrooms

Approx. 1,754 sq. ft.
Beautifully Remodeled!
Sold for $580,000

3296 Willard St
4 Bedrooms, 2.5 Bathrooms

Approx. 1,992 sq. ft.
Gorgeous Remodel!

Sold for $595,000*
* Nancy represented buyers and sellers

6146 Syracuse Ln
5 Bedrooms, 3 Bathrooms

Approx. 2,352 sq. ft.
Canyon View Home!

Offered at $710,000

Please contact 
UC SPECIALIST 

NANCY BECK for a free, 
no obligation analysis of 

your home today! 
858-945-LIST(5478) 

or 
nancybeckrealestate@gmail.com

Dedication 
Gets Results!
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Monday - Friday, December 19-23
3-5 Years old
9:00 A.M. - 12:00 Noon
$75.00 per week/$20.00 per day
Monday - Movie Day
Tuesday - Craft Day
Wednesday - Pee Wee Athletes
Thursday - Story Time Library
Friday - Wheels Day

Tiny Tots Winter Camp
Nobel Recreation Center
8810 Judicial Drive
San Diego, CA 92122
(858) 552-1626

 

HAVE A SAFE HOLIDAY, 
AND A CRIME-FREE NEW YEAR! 

SEASONS GREETINGS, 
From Captain Brian Ahearn, Acting Lt. Steve Shaw and 

Community Relations Officer Alan Alvarez 
SDPD’s Northern Division 

 

 

   
 

HOME SAFETY TIPS 
 

 Be extra cautious about locking doors and windows when 
you leave the house, even if you will only be gone for a few 
minutes. 

 If you’re out for the evening: Turn on lights and a radio or TV so 
it looks like someone’s home.  

 Don’t display gifts in view of your windows or doors. 
 When going on trips or just out for the evening, use automatic 

timers to turn indoor lights on and off to make it appear you are 
home. 

 Consider informing your neighbors if you will be away 
from your house for an extended period of time; ask them to 
watch your house and to park in your driveway occasionally. 

 Don’t forget to have mail and newspapers stopped – or have a 
trusted neighbor collect them. 

 Immediately after Christmas, mark all new gifts with your 
California Driver’s license or I.D. number. 

 If you have house guests, familiarize them with your security 
precautions and make sure they follow them. 

 Be sure any holiday decorations are child-proofed (secure 
trees, double check the safety of electrical decorations). 

 Don’t advertise what you got for Christmas by putting 
the boxes out on trash day. Break the boxes down and put 
them in dark 
trash bags or take 
them to the dump 
yourself. 

 

 
 

SHOPPING SAFETY TIPS 
 

 ALWAYS BE AWARE OF WHO IS AROUND YOU.  
KEEP YOUR EYES PEELED! 

 DO NOT LEAVE ANYTHING VISIBLE IN YOUR CAR. Be 
sure to lock the car, close the windows, and hide shopping bags 
and gifts in the trunk. 

 Shop early in the day to avoid excessive crowds. If you must shop 
in the evenings, shop with a friend. 

 Keep your money safe.  
o Carry your purse in front of you, next to your body, with the 

purse flap against you.  
o Carry your wallet in your front pocket.  
o Carry only the charge cards you will need.  
o Do not carry large sums of cash.  

 When charging an item, ensure you get your credit card back. 
 Don’t overload yourself with packages and don’t allow your 

attention to be distracted from your purse or packages. 
 Park in well-lit areas, as close as possible to store entrances. 
 Be particularly aware of persons in the parking lot, 

especially anyone near your car.  
 Try not to park next to large vehicles (such as vans, trucks and 

SUVs) where people could surprise you. 
 Shopping with kids? Teach your 

children to go to a store clerk 
and ask for help if you become 
separated in a store or shopping 
mall. 

 Don’t hesitate to notify store 
security if you see suspicious 
activity. 

 If you have to wait for a ride, wait in a busy, well-lit place. 
 If you are a victim of a crime, report it to the police 

immediately. 
REMEMBER THIS:  

UNLIKE US, CRIMINALS DON'T TAKE A BREAK OVER THE HOLIDAYS.  
IN FACT, THIS IS THEIR BUSY SEASON! 

BE ALERT AND REPORT SUSPICIOUS BEHAVIOR. 


